
 

SUNAPEE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

MEETING 

6:30PM Town Office Meeting Room 

Monday, November 16, 2020 

 

Present: Chairman Josh Trow, Vice-Chairman Suzanne Gottling, Selectman John 

Augustine, Selectman Fred Gallup, Selectman Shane Hastings, and Donna Nashawaty, 

Town Manager.  

 

REVIEW OF ITEMS FOR SIGNATURE:  

MOTION TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING CZC: 

Parcel ID:0136-0054-0000 60 Birch Point Road, Mary Joanna Hogan 

BY Selectman Gallup, seconded by Selectman Gottling. Unanimous. 

MOTION TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING LAND DISTURBANCE BOND: 

Parcel ID:0136-0054-0000 60 Birch Point Road, Mary Joanna Hogan 

BY Selectman Hastings, seconded by Selectman Gottling. Unanimous 

MOTION TO APPROVE THE FOLLOWING DEMO PERMIT: 

Parcel ID:0136-0054-0000 60 Birch Point Road, Mary Joanna Hogan 

BY Selectman Gottling, seconded by Selectman Hastings. Unanimous 

 

SELECTMEN ACTION 

•update on New Positions for 2021 

The Following increases in Personnel were approved by the Board and are included in the 

Budget: 

Finance Department - Increase in Account Clerk’s hours from 25.5 to 34 (8.5 hours per 

week) for 39 weeks Beginning April 1, 2021 total cost including roll ups. $ 8,635.63 

TCTC Assistant - 8 hours per week for 50 weeks. This is a new position adding an 

additional employee $ 8,680.49 

32 hours per week for 11 weeks Laborer for Highway Department. This is a new position 

expanding the hours Of the Transfer Station Seasonal Laborer. Beginning October 15 

through Dec 31 Total cost including rollups $ 7,418.94 

Land Use Intern Summer 20 hours per week for 10 weeks and Winter hours 4 weeks @ 

25 Hours per week for a total of 300 hours @15.00 per hour. $4,869.61 

Full Time Recreation Director: 

Warrant Article Amount shown presently (including Health Insurance Declination and  

roll ups) $22,299.00 

 

Warrant Articles   

Chairman Trow said in his opinion there was not much to talk about regarding the  

warrant articles except for the Employee Health Insurance article. Donna Nashawaty  

said that after a discussion with Lynne Wiggins, Finance Director, both agreed that there  

was no need for the $15,000 Employee Health Insurance Warrant Article this year. There  

might be a need for this warrant article next year depending on this year’s payouts. It  

looks like the payouts are running $10,000 to $12,000 a year.  

 



There is enough left for two years. On the Garnet St/Main St Safety Intersection  

Improvements article, Scott Hazelton said the bid opening was Thursday and he had 2  

contractors bidding on the project. Chairman Trow said the Water & Sewer Line article,  

with an amount of $734,250 was kicked around and it was said flat out that this was not  

going to happen in one year. Scott Hazelton said that one of the things that he would like  

to do is finished the design and permitting and put that out as a warrant article in 2022.  

This will give the town one year to decide if they want to take out a bond or establish a  

capital reserve fund for the project. Personally, Scott Hazelton thinks bonding is the best  

way to go, but he does not think it is a good idea to do it all in this year. Chairman Trow  

asked if there was any reason to not set-up a capital reserve fund that could be used for  

the design, permitting or pay for basically, the whole process of what this real project is.  

Selectman Gallup thinks it would be a good move to establish a capital reserve fund that  

would cover the extension and the any other upgrades that were related to this. Selectman  

Gallup said the Board should draft a warrant article to establish the capital reserve fund  

and put $150,000 to start. Selectman Gallup also said the intersection improvements  

could be a “sacrificial” lamb. The intersections and parking lots could use some  

improvements in that area, but it has worked for many years and he does not know that it  

is an area that has a lot of incidences. The consensus of the Board was to establish the  

capital reserve fund and fund it with $150,000. 

Capital Maintenance Expenses 

Donna Nashawaty said one of the things looked at during the budget process was the  

budget numbers on each building for maintenance. The question was is there enough  

money in the budget for routine maintenance on each building. Chairman Trow thought  

that over a year ago it was decided that anything under $10,000 would be in the budget  

and anything over $10,000 would go to the capital reserve fund. Donna Nashawaty thinks  

they underestimated, but Chairman Trow does not think it was underestimated, but a  

missed calculation. Chairman Trow said the projects under $10,000 are a specific thing,  

like replacing the boiler, putting on a small roof or painting a building. He feels the  

$10,000 is for small projects, not $10,000 for everything for the building for a year.  

It is “running” costs versus “repair” costs. Chairman Trow said he does not care where  

routine maintenance costs live, but what does that effectively do? Are we behind on our  

building repair program? Scott Hazelton replied no. The routine maintenance has been  

kept up and some things have been added to the routine maintenance, but it should not  

exceed $10,000. Chairman Trow does not think the day to day maintenance should be in  

the same category as bigger projects.  

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Items Selectman Augustine Requested: 

•Update on COVID-19 cases in Sunapee and nearby towns 

Selectman Augustine updated the Board on active COVID cases in the state according to 

WMUR’s data.  

•November 3rd election statistics (number of ballots cast, in-person & absentee ballots, 

number of registered voters, turn-out percentage) 

Selectman Augustine gave the Board some statistics on the November 3rd election.   

 

 



•Thanks to election day workers & volunteers 

Selectman Augustine wanted to offer thanks to all the people who worked and 

volunteered on Election Day.  

•Extra recognition for Moderator, Town Clerk, and Deputy Town Clerk for effectively 

managing record number of ballots and process changes necessitated by COVID-19 

situation 

Selectman Augustine wanted to give some extra recognition to the Moderator, Town 

Clerk and Deputy Town Clerk for the extra time and energy on their part to make it a safe 

environment for the voters.  

•Discuss whether to invite recently elected State Representatives, State Senator, 

Executive Councilor, and County Commissioners to a future Selectboard meeting. 

Selectman Augustine would like to invite the newly elected candidates to a future 

meeting and ask the Board for their thoughts. Chairman Trow said the door is always 

open and they are more than welcome to ask about being put on the agenda.  

•Update on Sunapee Harbor boat launch project 

Selectman Augustine said on November 13th an update regarding the Harbor Boat 

Launch was sent out in an email blast. Selectman Augustine read the email, which can be 

found on the town website in the News and Announcements section.  

•Discuss when to meet with Recreation Committee to discuss future staffing wants & 

needs  

Selectman Augustine would like to invite the Recreation Committee to a future meeting 

to discuss the proposed full-time Recreation Director Warrant Article. Chairman Trow 

said the Recreation Committee is welcome to come in and plead their case, but it is not 

the BOS (Board of Selectmen) that they need to convince, it is the town residents.   

 

TOWN MANAGER REPORTS 

•Draft Registration Process for Short Term Rentals 

Donna Nashawaty said the Board was aware that there has been some discussion by this  

Board and the Planning Board on Short Term Rentals. The Planning Board thought they  

might want to bring something forward in a zoning amendment, but wanted to see what  

the BOS is doing as far as registrations. Donna Nashawaty was contacted by a company,  

Granicus, that she has met before, that do short-term rental registrations. The company  

sent a presentation that are attached. After some discussion, The Board would like the  

Town Manager to continue to investigate by asking for recommendations from towns that  

are using this company.  

•Monthly Revenue & Expenditures through October 

The Board received the October Revenue and Expenditures Reports.  

•The ABC Committee will meet on Monday, November 23rd at 6:00PM at the Town 

Meeting Room and the Safety Services Building via Zoom. 

 

Meeting Adjourned 10:15PM 

Respectfully Submitted by,  

Barbara Vaughn 

Administrative Assistant 



SUNAPEE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
 MEETING AGENDA 

6:30PM Town Office Meeting Room 
Monday, November 16, 2020 

 
• Citizen Input:  In accordance with the Governor’s Emergency Order #12, 

citizens access to the meeting at Town Office is limited for meetings.  The 
meeting will be streamed live on the internet via the Town’s website at 
https://townhallstreams.com/towns/sunapee_nh.  If citizens have input for 
the Board/Committee please submit to Donna Nashawaty, Town Manager at 
donna@town.sunapee.nh.us no later than 3:30 pm on the day prior to the 
meeting.   

 
1. REVIEW OF ITEMS FOR SIGNATURE:  
CZC’s: 
2. APPOINTMENTS 
3. PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
4.SELECTMEN ACTION 
•Discuss New Positions for 2021, Warrant Articles & Capital Maintenance Expenses 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
•Update on COVID-19 cases in Sunapee and nearby towns 
•November 3rd election statistics (number of ballots cast, in-person & absentee ballots, 
number of registered voters, turn-out percentage) 
•Thanks to election day workers & volunteers 
•Extra recognition for Moderator, Town Clerk, and Deputy Town Clerk for effectively 
managing record number of ballots and process changes necessitated by COVID-19 
situation 
•Discuss whether to invite recently elected State Representatives, State Senator, 
Executive Councilor, and County Commissioners to a future Selectboard meeting. 
•Update on Sunapee Harbor boat launch project 
•Discuss when to meet with Recreation Committee to discuss future staffing wants & 
needs 
6. TOWN MANAGER REPORTS 
•Draft Registration Process for Short term Rentals 
•Monthly Revenue & Expenditures through October 
7. UPCOMING MEETINGS: 
11/17-5:00PM-Energy Committee, Town Meeting Room 
11/18-7:30PM-Firewards Meeting, Safety Services Building 
11/19-5:00PM-Abbott Library Trustees, Abbott Library 
11/19-5:30PM-Water & Sewer Commission, Town Meeting Room 
11/23-6:00PM-Advisory Budget Committee, TMR & SSB 
11/24-5:00PM-Energy Committee, Town meeting Room 
11/26 & 11/27-Town Offices Closed for Thanksgiving Holiday 

https://townhallstreams.com/towns/sunapee_nh
https://townhallstreams.com/towns/sunapee_nh
mailto:donna@town.sunapee.nh.us
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